
13th July 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Learning Support Team
As we come to the end of the Summer term we just wanted to write and say thank you on 
behalf of the Learning Support team. It has been an incredibly difficult year and we just wanted 
to say thank you; to those who have reached out when things have been tough and to those 
who have used the resources and techniques we have sent out weekly to support their families 
and others.  

We will be continually uploading support documents and advice onto our website that you 
might find helpful over summer and in the build up to the return to school in September. 

- http://www.oswaldroad.co.uk/transition-back-to-school-after-lockdown/ 

In September we will be offering our normal Learning Support meetings with Donna Wealleans 
or Helen Woolf our Deputy Headteachers– dates for these are listed below and can be booked 
via the school office: 

Autumn - Sept 22nd Oct 13th Nov 10th Dec 1st and 15th 
Spring - Jan 19th Feb 2nd and 16th May 4th and 25th 
Summer - June 15th and 29th July 13th 

In addition, Amanda Clifton and Sam Barrett (for children with SEN) will be running virtual 
parent/carer support drop-ins over the telephone for the first half term in autumn to support 
with transition. To book an appointment please email: 

Amanda Clifton – a.clifton@oswaldroad.manchester.sch.uk 
Sam Barrett (SEN) – s.coombes@oswaldroad.manchester.sch.uk  

If you need help dealing with the impacts of Coronavirus, including emergency support, you can 
contact the Manchester Community Response Helpline for advice and support with food, 

shopping, loneliness, homelessness, funds/financial matters, fuel and medication. The number 

to call is 0800 234 6123. Alternatively, you can text 07860 022 876 and they will respond to 
messages by the next working day. There is also a directory of services available: https://
hsm.manchester.gov.uk/kb5/manchester/directory/home.page

If you are worried about the wellbeing and safety of any child during the summer break, you 
can contact the NSPCC (https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/our-services/nspcc-
helpline/) or Manchester Social Care on 0161 234 5001. 

http://www.oswaldroad.co.uk/transition-back-to-school-after-lockdown/
mailto:a.clifton@oswaldroad.manchester.sch.uk


Once again, we would like to say a big thank you and we hope you have a relaxing and restful 
summer. 

Kind regards,  

Donna Wealleans and Helen Woolf 
Deputy Headteachers 


